
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

 July 20, 2016 
 
 
On the 20th day of July, 2016, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, Arkansas for 
its regular monthly meeting and in attendance were Janet Moore, Chairperson, 
Thomas P. Powell, Jr., Steve Smith, Jean Hervey, and Chris Palmer.   
 
The Board considered the Request to Amend Original Floorplan of Stephen D. Rogers, 
Liquor Beer and Wine LLC, 513 North Vine, Magnolia, Retail Liquor – New; Granted by 
Board August 19, 2015 and after considering all of the facts in the case, the Board 
voted 5-0 to grant the amended floorplan for the retail liquor permit. 
 
The Board considered the application of Adrian Leonardo, Taqueria Leo’s, 4782 North 
College Avenue, Fayetteville, Retail Beer On Premises – New; Refused April 21, 2016 by 
Director; Granted Continuance from June 15, 2016. The applicant was present and 
not represented by any other person or legal counsel.  The Board voted 4-1 to uphold 
the Director’s Decision to deny the application.   
 
The Board considered the Appeal Violation Order dated April 21, 2016, Daniel Bryant, 
Ernie Biggs, Inc., 307 President Clinton Avenue, Little Rock, Private Club & Retail 
Beer On Premises, Permit No. 01048 - Fined $2,200; two (2) week suspension; six (6) 
month probation.  Permittee Daniel Bryant was represented by legal counsel, Attorney 
Steve Morley and after considering Mr. Morley’s request for continuance, the Board 
voted 3-2 to continue the matter until November, 2016 Board Meeting. 
 
Director Bud Roberts briefed the Board respecting Agency operations, and participated 
throughout the Board meeting. 
 
The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions regarding the Violation Resume, Private 
Club Resume, Extension of Inactive Status, and the Director’s Resume. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting of the alcoholic Beverage Control Board is scheduled for August 17, 
2016. 
 
 
___________________________________           ____________________________________ 
JANET MOORE, CHAIRMAN                       BUD ROBERTS, DIRECTOR 
 

 


